

Clerk: Mrs Sarah Copley

Email: clerk@westonturville-pc.gov.uk

Telephone: 01296 612838

Minutes of the meeting of the Planning and Highways Committee held on Thursday 10th February 2022 at Weston Turville Village Hall.

PRESENT: Cllrs M Baylis, M Conolly, J Paterson (Chair), M Simons

Clerk: Mrs Sarah Copley

P22.13	APOLOGIES			
	None – all committee members were present.			
P22.14	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST			
	There were no declarations of interest made.			
P22.15	2.15 OPEN FORUM FOR PARISHIONERS			
	None present.			
P22.16	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING			
	The minutes of the meeting held on 13 th January were agreed and signed by the Chairman.			
P22.17	21//00184/APP – 10 WEST END PLACE			
	Householder application for single storey rear extension			
	This application was considered and it was agreed to raise NO OBJECTIONS.			
P22.18	21/00228/APP – 27 MARROWAY			
	Erection of dwelling and garage			
500.10	This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections.			
P22.19	DECISIONS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS			
	a) The list of planning decisions was noted:			
	 21/04605/APP – 5 The Glebe – APPROVED 21/03166/APP – Aylesbury Rugby Club, Weston Road – APPROVED 			
	b) The appeal for application 21/02048/APP 3 Marroway had been allowed by the Planning Inspectorate.			
P22.20	HIGHWAYS MATTERS			
	One of the bollards outside the shops had been knocked over, fortunately it was not broken and it had now been reinstalled.			
	A drain cover opposite entrance to Low Meadow was broken, the Clerk would report to Transport for Bucks.			
	Complaints had been received regarding the overgrown brook that runs behind properties in Brookside. The Clerk had taken advice from TFB who had provided a template letter to send to the landowner.			
	The condition of the pavements in Marroway, Worlds End Lane and Brook End was discussed. This was the responsibility of TFB who had looked at them but said the current condition did not meet their criteria for repair.			
	The white lines had been repainted in New Road.			
	Cllr Baylis reported that several residents of Hampden Hall had contacted him concerned about speeding vehicles. It was agreed to put the MVAS up there to gather some data.			
	The latest data from the MVAS for New Road and Worlds End Lane was noted.			

P22.21	ANY OTHER MATTERS (FOR INFORMATION)		
	• The judicial review for Hampden Fields was due to take place at the end of February.		
P22.22	DATE OF NEXT MEETING		
	The next meeting would be held on 10 th March 2022 at 7pm.		

Signed:	Dated:	10 th March 2022
<u> </u>		